Abingdon Society of Bellringers

St. Helen’s Steeplekeeper’s Report for 2007 AGM

Since the 2006 AGM, the bell replacement project has been completed and the new bells installed. Following the bellhangers’ test ring, the bells were handed over to the church and “normal service” resumed.

Since the dedication, much work has taken place in the tower, some of which falls within routine steeplekeeping and the remainder being the refurbishment of the tower following the bell project.

As a matter of course, all work carried out in the tower is now recorded in a log book kept in the ringing chamber. If any work is carried out in the tower, it is important that the steeplekeeper is informed so that the work can be logged. This log is kept for insurance purposes and the need for this was highlighted after an accident at Christchurch Priory which resulted in injury. The log is an account of what takes place in the belfry and may be inspected by an insurance company in the event of a claim. Needless to say, proper precautions should be taken in the belfry and at least two people must be present at any time.

Some of the sliders have straightened since installation and these have been adjusted to prevent excess friction during ringing. Some of the clapper bars used for tied practice have also required fine tuning. Recently, the paintwork on the new frame and fittings has been touched up but a little more is required and will be incorporated into the routine maintenance. Whites of Appleton will carry out a free service twelve months after the installation.

Tasks still to be completed are the completion of the sound control, installation of the rope spider and seating. There are also numerous smaller tasks which will be completed in due course.

I would like to thank everyone who has assisted with the work in the tower, particularly after the new bells were installed. The tower is now in good health and it is my intention to take part in the Guild’s Tower Maintenance Award Scheme. A gold award should be obtainable with a little more work.

Mark Walker

17th February 2007

